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Dear Mr Smith 
 
Draft response to London Resort Examining Authority (ExA) letter entitled “Amendment to 

Constitution of the Examining Authority and Consultation on Examination Procedure and 

Timing”   

The primary purpose of this letter is to respond to the questions posed in the London Resort 

Examining Authority procedural decision of 21 December 2021 however the Council would first like 

to make 2 points. 

Firstly the Gravesham Borough Council appreciates that this is uncharted territory for the Planning 

Inspectorate in procedural terms due to the delays that have accrued since the DCO application 

was received by PINS on 04 January 2021.  The Council is not in a position to comment on the 

detail of the legal process, though the legislation does appear to give the Examining Authority 

(ExA) wide discretion. It is unfortunate that the Examination has been delayed and we have a lot of 

sympathy with the challenging situation that the project promoter is in i.e. the thoroughness of its 

biodiversity studies and technical evaluations is a contributing factor to the site’s designation as a 

Site of Special Scientific Interest. 

Secondly, the Council has consistently supported the principle of the application for the significant 

economic benefits it could bring to local residents and businesses.  It did identify some information 

gaps in its Relevant Representation i.e. areas where the Council felt greater detail was needed or 

there were matters, including process considerations, that needed development to assist the 

Examination Authority.  In our Relevant Representation we were also clear that this should not be 

taken as implying the Borough Council sees major issues that cannot be resolved and rather 

further clarity was being sought so that impacts can be avoided, mitigated or compensated.  

The Council’s response to the ExA’s questions are set out below: 

1. Taking the current circumstances into account, can a continued delay in the 

commencement of the Examination of the Application until June or July 2022 still be 

justified in the public interest?  

The designation of the SSSI by Natural England is an exceptional circumstance, 

which justified a delay. The applicant set out a timetable for dealing with that 

specific issue and a number of other matters raised in the Relevant Representations 

by Interested Parties. The ExA has agreed the latest outline timetable with applicant 






